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The Australian Higher Education Industrial Association (AHEIA) is the national 
employer association for Australian universities and is registered under the Fair Work 
(Registered Organisations) Act 2009. 
 
AHEIA provides advice and assistance to its 32 member universities on a wide range of 
employment-related issues. This includes representing universities in matters before 
the Fair Work Commission, including disputes arising under the terms of university 
enterprise agreements (which govern the employment of virtually all university staff). 
 
AHEIA’s made its submission to this Inquiry to counter the false assertion put to the 
Committee by the National Tertiary Education Industry Union (NTEU) that Australian 
universities are engaging in deliberate and systemic wage theft of their staff. 
 
In my time as Executive Director of AHEIA, which now spans nearly 10 years, I believe 
we have been involved in only three cases where universities have been the subject of 
disputes before the Fair Work Commission involving alleged underpayment of staff. One 
of those matters is currently before the Commission, one was the subject of an agreed 
settlement, and the other one was determined in favour of the university with the 
Commission rejecting the alleged underpayment claims. 
 
I am aware that the Fair Work Ombudsman wrote to all universities in November last 
year, advising that it was conducting investigations into alleged underpayments by 
universities, including by universities who had self-reported to the Fair Work 
Ombudsman with respect to investigations they had themselves undertaken regarding 
such issues.  AHEIA has met with senior staff from the Fair Work Ombudsman’s office to 
gain a general understanding of the nature of those investigations, and AHEIA shared its 
perspectives on relevant issues that can potentially give rise to disputation regarding 
correct rates of pay, as also outlined in AHEIA’s submission to this Inquiry. AHEIA has 
not been involved, however, in providing advice to universities with respect to any of 
the Fair Work Ombudsman investigations.  
 
 


